







                      27 August 2020

To whom it may concern,

This letter is to support the local effort to retain and protect the small lake in the Cedar Park area residential subdivision.  This lake is the lone stored surface water for 3 miles plus, in this area.  I know this as fact as a 45 year resident and 43 year firefighter in Cedar Park.  
Aside from the benefits to wildlife, resident recreation and overall aesthetics, this lake is the sole source for fire truck resupply during large firefighting operations.  This becomes even more important when you consider the area has only one access/egress road.  That steep, narrow road is easily blocked by rockfall, disabled vehicles or rolling fire debris.  The road has been closed in years past from these conditions.  

This lake has been used many times in the past as the water source for fire truck resupply and helicopter dip bucket operations.  Its importance becomes paramount in the late summer, when all the small creeks have dried up.  
A local anti-government vandal has disabled the dry hydrant at the west end of the lake.  I built this hydrant and access in the late 1980’s.  We have worked around this problem using other types of pumps.  It needs to be repaired, but budget constraints have reduced it to a lower priority and I refuse do it for free a second time.  

The September 2013 flood damage made this lake even more important.  That flood deepened and widened the Big Thompson river channel, eliminating almost all of the fire truck access points for resupply. CDOT talked about addressing this problem, but the sole dry hydrant they installed down river is rapidly silted in and requires frequent flushing.
Please consider all these facts in the decision making process and help us retain the only lake we have and preserve an important part of the fire safety system for Cedar Park residents. 

Sincerely,

Capt. Dave Legits

Canyon Battalion

Loveland Fire Rescue Authority

